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Virginia Wexman
08/31/2021 12:18 PM
20-1267

Dear City Council, In my part of Los Angeles, I am kept awake
by illegally loud exhaust noise. While I enjoy being in an urban
environment, I didn’t sign up for living on a racetrack. California
law limits motorcycles and vehicles to 80 decibels, and yet I often
hear cars and motorcycles well beyond that. People seem to drive
with these illegally modified exhaust systems with impunity.
While I do not wish to see more armed police officers doing
traffic enforcement, I ask that the city clamp down on the shops
performing these illegal exhaust modifications. Solving this
problem will create a more livable city. Thank you, Virginia
Wexman 1111 S. Grand Ave. Los Angeles, CA 90015
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Melanie Winter
08/31/2021 01:00 PM
20-1267

Dear Councilmembers - In Studio City, where I have lived for 25
years, I am being kept awake every night by illegally loud exhaust
noise. This nuisance has been increasing over the past year. While
I enjoy being in an urban environment, I didn’t sign up for living
on a racetrack. California law limits motorcycles and vehicles to
80 decibels, and yet throughout the day and night now I am
assaulted by the noise of cars and motorcycles well beyond that.
People seem to drive with these illegally modified exhaust
systems with impunity. While I do not wish to see more armed
police officers doing traffic enforcement, I ask that the city do
everything in its power to clamp down on the shops performing
these illegal exhaust modifications. Solving this problem will
create a more livable city. Thank you - Melanie Winter Studio
City 91604
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Wes Rowe
08/31/2021 10:21 AM
20-1267

Dear City Council, In my part of Los Angeles, I am kept awake
by illegally loud exhaust noise. While I enjoy being in an urban
environment, I didn’t sign up for living on a racetrack. California
law limits motorcycles and vehicles to 80 decibels, and yet I often
hear cars and motorcycles well beyond that. People seem to drive
with these illegally modified exhaust systems with impunity.
While I do not wish to see more armed police officers doing
traffic enforcement, I ask that the city clamp down on the shops
performing these illegal exhaust modifications. Solving this
problem will create a more livable city. Thank you, Wes Rowe
Los Angeles 90064
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Cooper
08/31/2021 08:57 AM
20-1267

Dear City Council, Chronic noise pollution is a serious public
health issue as well as a nuisance. Excessive noise has been tied
to increased stress and a range of other negative health outcomes,
and it is low-income and minority neighborhoods that suffer the
most. One way the city can make a difference is by taking the
issue of illegally modified exhaust more seriously. While
California law limits vehicle noise, including motorcycles, to 80
dB, illegally modified exhaust systems remain prevalent. While I
do not wish to see more traffic enforcement by police, I ask that
the city clamp down on the shops performing these illegal exhaust
modifications. Solving this problem will create a more livable
city, especially for those living with PTSD. Thank you, Cooper
Johnston Venice, CA 90291



